






 
 

Readings for the Week 
 
Monday: 1 Jn 3:22 — 4:6; Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a;  
 Mt 4:12-17, 23-25 
Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10; Ps 72:1-4, 7-8; Mk 6:34-44 
Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18; Ps 72: 1-2, 10, 12-13;  
 Mk 6:45-52 
Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19 — 5:4; Ps 72:1-2, 14, 15bc, 17;  
 Lk 4:14-22a 
Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13; Ps 147:12-15, 19-20; Lk 5:12-
 16 
Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21; Ps 149:1-6a, 9b; Jn 3:22-30 
Sunday: Is 42:1-4, 6-7 or Is 40:1-5, 9-11; Ps 29:1-
 4, 3, 9-10 or Ps 104:1b-4, 24-25, 27-30;  
 Acts 10:34-38 or Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7;  
 Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 
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LITURGICAL MINISTERS 
JANUARY 13, 2019 

5:00 PM 8:30 AM 10:30 AM 

Altar Servers 

Michael Giometti Kevin Morgan 
 

Mireille Lozes 

Ministers of the Word 

Frank Pond  
Paul Koko 

Tom Frank 
Peter Barber 

Bill Holmes 
Bill Sullivan, Jr. 

Ministers of the Eucharist 

Chemetha Baker 
Pat Koko 
Michelle Coleman 
Grace Bishop 

Walter Washington 
Ginny Jones 
Marjorie Fields 
Bill Cragg 
Gordon Bell 
Claudia Zinanni 

Diana Cameron 
Pat Long 
Terry Sullivan 
Doris Brown 
Kim McGuire 
Scarlett Evans 

Mon.     January 7 
8:30 †  Luke Podraza 
  By:  Joanna Vanni 
   

Tue.      January 8  
8:30 † Michael Parker 
  By:  Tom and Pat Nelson 
    

Wed.     January 9 
8:30 † Russell Kraemer 
  By:  Tom and Pat Nelson  
 

Fri.       January 11 
8:30 † Hazel Grayson 
  By:  Ministry of Care   
  

Sat.      January 12 
9:00 † Willie Brown 
  By:  Ministry of Care   
5:00  † Hattie Carr 
  By:  Donna Kanapes   
 

Sun.     January 13 
8:30      FOR THE PEOPLE OF OUR PARISH 
8:30   † Sue and Dick Vanek 
  By:  Thom and Sue Schouten  
10:30 † Melicie Remy 
  By:  The Vincent Family 

Today’s Readings 
 

First Reading — Rise up in splendor, Jerusalem! The 
Lord shines upon you (Isaiah 60:1-6). 

Psalm — Lord, every nation on earth will adore you 
(Psalm 72). 

Second Reading — The Gentiles are coheirs, copartners 
in the promise in Christ Jesus through the gospel 
(Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6). 

Gospel — Magi from the east arrived, looking for the 
newborn king of the Jews (Matthew 2:1-12). 
 
 

The English translation of the Psalm Responses from  Lectionary 
for Mass.  © 1969, 1981, 1997, International Commission on    
English in the Liturgy Corporation.  All rights reserved. 
 

Saints and Special Observances 
 
Sunday: The Epiphany of the Lord;  
 Blessing of the Home;  
 National Migration Week 
Monday: St. Raymond of Penyafort;  
 Julian Calendar Christmas 

  Our Parish Stewardship 
 

    St. Catherine-St. Lucy Church 
 

Due to bulletin early deadlines because of the  
Christmas Holiday, our stewardship report  

for the week of January 6, 2019 will be shown in 
the bulletin of January 13, 2019. 

 
 Thanks for your understanding! 
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Bible Study -  
Mondays 9:30 AM 
 
Our Bible Study group 

meets on Mondays ~  9:30—11:00 
AM in the Rectory.   
 

We use the New Collegeville Bible 
Commentary from Collegeville,   
Minnesota.  We read the scriptures, 
weekly psalms, and the commentary. 
Then we discuss it.  It is an enlight-
ening experience and totally free. 

 Praying for the  

Sick In Our Parish 
 

 

Theresa Adcock, Coletta Ali, Mary G. 
Ballew, Jeanette Cannon, Lillian 
Czaplicki, Normantha & Larry Evans, 
Phillip Jones, Donna Kanapes, Paul 
Koko, Mary Ann Parker, Albert Parker, 
Jr., Carlton Shanks, Nsanda S. Stumps, 
Kate Shoevlin, and Diane Ward. 

The name of your close relative will    
remain on this list for four weeks.  After 
that, you will have to call us again to   
reinstate it into the list.  If you wish to 
include a name of a sick member of your 
family here, please call Amanda at the 
rectory during  office hours.  Thank you. 
 

Remember a Loved One 
2019 Mass Book is here! 
 
 

We have weekday Masses available 
in our 2019 Mass Book. Please come 
to the Rectory for Masses. 
 

Please contact Amanda at the Rectory 
708-386-8077 or by e-mail:  
apomaredascsloffice@comcast.net 

Communion & 
Anointing of the Sick 
 

Please call the Rectory at 708-386-
8077 to let us know if you or a    
member of your family is in need of 
the sacrament of anointing of the sick 
or would like to have Holy Commun-
ion brought to your house or nursing 
home or both.  

1st & 2nd Readings for the Upcoming  Sun-
day are offered. Their sole purpose is to help 
us all of us “receive” and “hear” the word of 
God. 
 

JANUARY 13, 2019 — THE 
BAPTISM OF THE LORD 
 

 

First Reading:  Isaiah 40: 1-5, 9-11 
 

This passage from the book of Isaiah 
begins with God calling the prophet 
to encourage the Jewish people exiled 
in Babylon.  He is to tell them that 
they will returning home soon, and 
the road of the return will pass 
through the desert.  We will also hear 
God call the people to proclaim from 
a mountaintop the goodness of God. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Second Reading:    Titus 2:11- 
         14:3:4-7 
 

The letter to Titus was written about 
30 years after Paul’s death, and was 
written in Paul’s name, a practice 
common in the ancient world.  Titus 
was a traveling companion of Paul, 
and later was in charge of a Christian 
community on the island of Crete.  
The verses we are about to hear are 
also read at Massed on Christmas. 

Bequests 
 

PLEASE consider remembering our 
parish in your will or trust. We have 
been blessed in the past by the gene- 
rosity of so many parishioners and I 
am hopeful this will continue into 
the future.             
  —Father George 

Update Personal Info 
 

Please update us with your cell phone 
number, e-mail address, or any other 
change of status.   
 

Please call Amanda 708-386-8077 
apomaredascsloffice@comcast.net 
Thank you! 

From the Religious      
Education Coordinator 
 
The Christmas Season has officially 
started. Not the Christmas season that 
the merchandisers talk about, the real 
Christmas Season, and it started with 
the 5:00 p.m. mass on December 24 
right here at St. Catherine-St. Lucy. 
What a wonderful way to celebrate 
the season. The children from Reli-
gious Education and the school did a 
wonderful presentation of the gospel 
message. This year we had more   
children participate and it was heart-
warming to see the joy on their faces 
to know that they told the story. It 
was wonderful to see our church 
filled and at the postlude to see the 
participation in “Children Go Where 
I Send Thee”. 
 

All of this would not have been     
possible without the energy, time and 
effort put into the program. Thank 
you to Jean Detmer who rallied the 
children together and helped prepare 
the children in singing along with 
Marie Drake Alexandre, Juan Perez 
and Connie Rakitan. For Rick Carter 
who provides direction and is the 
prop master; costumers Joyce and 
Bob Proce; providers of music, Dan 
Cochrane and Tim Davis; the children 
who provided prelude music, and the 
adult choir members who provided 
carols before mass; behind the scenes 
helpers, Chemetha Baker and Molly 
Dula-Weber. Thank you to all the 
children who participated, almost too 
many to mention, you know who you 
are. I know Father George identified 
the people involved at the end of 
mass, but I wanted to say a big 
THANK YOU to you all for making 
this a wonderful cooperative effort for 
our parish.  
 

Thank you, Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New year from Religious   
Education. 
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Faith and Fellowship 
Needs Help 
 

If you can give a couple of hours on 
Wednesday evenings or Thursday 
afternoons, we would like to invite 
you to become part of our faith-
sharing  groups.  We enjoy a peaceful 
atmosphere of friendship, prayer and 
reflection, and warm hospitality.  You 
will nurture your own spiritual life at 
the same time as helping others. 
Come and see!   
 

Contact Connie Rakitan via e-mail 
faith_fellowship@hotmail.com  
or give her a call at: 708-383-9276. 

Dine Out with Friends 
 
February 2019 …..  TBA    
Kenyan Dinner 
 
May 2019 ……       TBA    
Lou Malnati's 

SCOUTING – Plain and 
               Simple 
 

A wonderful Boy Scout Troop    
(ages 11 – 18) meets at Brooks     
Middle School at Washington and 
Kenilworth in Oak Park every    
Thursday night from 7:15–9:00 pm. 
 

You name it and they do it. Troop 28 
is a uniformed unit.  National regis-
tration is $36, which is paid out of a 
Troop annual membership fee of 
$100.  We don’t engage in any other 
fundraising or sales for the Troop or 
Council benefit.  In the last 30 years, 
26 Scouts have achieved the Eagle 
Rank from this Troop.   
 

Questions: call Tom at 708-456-0730. 

January 18–25, 2019 
 

Week of Prayer for 
Christian Unity 
 
Each year, Christian churches and     
communities from a different part of the 
world develop the theme and texts for the 
Week of Prayer. The 2019 theme is: 
 
“Justice, Only Justice, You Shall 
Pursue” (cf. Deuteronomy 16:20). 
 
Events related to the Week of Prayer for 
Christian Unity: 
 

January 26, 2019 
7 p.m. 
St. Dorothy Church 
450 E. 78th Street 
 
Join us and the whole Christian commu-
nity from Jan. 18-25 in praying for the 
unity that Christ desires of us. 
Contact: 312.534.5325 
eia@archchicago.org 

Catholic Charities Legal 
Assistance Department 
 

Catholic Charities Legal Assistance    
Department has attorneys and volunteer 
attorneys available to provide advice in 
numerous areas of law. If you are unsure 
about your legal rights or lost in the legal 
system, let us help you. Services include 
in-depth advice and possible direct     
representation on many issues, including 
landlord/tenant issues, family law, con-
sumer and debtor rights, foreclosure, 
employment issues, orders of protection, 
power of attorney, and more. 
 
CCLA provides free to low-cost legal 
services to eligible low-income individu-
als. For help and more information,    
contact the legal advice line at 312- 948-
6821. 

Rootedness 
 

The flower does not bear the root. 

The root bears the flower. The rose 

is merely evidence of the vitality of 

the root. 

—Woodrow Wilson 

Liturgical Bits & Bytes 
“Bereaved During the Holidays” 
 
 

Christmas Time is not a time of 
cheer for everyone. People who   
recently lost loved ones, or for 
whom this is the first holiday season 
without their loved ones, experience 
a great deal of sadness during this 
time. If we know someone in this 
situation, let’s reach out to them; 
take time to be with them or to go 
places with them so that their feeling 
of loneliness is perhaps a little less. 
We can’t replace the loved one, but 
we can let the bereaved person know 
that they are still important to and 
cared for by others. 

Epiphany 
 

 

Solemn things of mystic meaning: 
 

Incense doth the God disclose; 
Gold a royal Child proclaimeth; 
Myrrh a future tomb foreshows. 
 
 

—Roman Breviary, Epiphany; 
 Prudentius, fourth century 

 

Give Central allows our parish to provide its parishioners a safe and conven-
ient way to make regular, automatic electronic contributions and can also be 
used be used for special events and other collections. 
 

We understand that most transactions today are done electronically. We     
want to provide you with that same convenient option at church.  You can go 
directly to our website: www.stcatherinestlucy.org to be able to find the link 
to GiveCentral 



 

 Page 7                                                                     January 6, 2019 

The Women’s 
Center  
 

In our nation about one million    
abortions are performed each year. 
The aborted babies aren’t the only 
victims.  Their mothers are also     
victims, who in many cases were 
pressured into the abortion. Sooner   
or later they experience horrible     
grief and depression.  At The      
Women’s Centers we try to help 
women struggling with a problem 
pregnancy and save them from    
grieving later. 
 

Volunteers Needed:  This is a great 
opportunity to work with friends or 
meet new friends and help a good 
cause. Flexible hours are available 
and drop-ins are welcome at our   
Cicero Ave. office -to sort donated 
items, to assist clients in our Family 
Room and help with mailings and 
baby bottle projects. We need a      
receptionist for Saturdays at our    
Evergreen Park office.  For more info 
on any of these volunteer roles, call 
us at 708-320-4066.  

Treasures of Our Tradition 
 
Monday of this week is Christmas Day in Russia and in much of the Orthodox 
world. This curious difference in schedule has a lot to do with how calendars 
have been developed and changed over the years.  In the year 45 B.C.             
Julius Ceasar gave the empire his Julian Calendar, with the winter solstice on 
January 6. This put an end to a system in which officials called “pontiffs” were 
able to tweak the calendar by adding extra days in as needed. He invented two 
new months at that time, December and January; and in order to correct the 
mess the pontiffs had made, forced a year of 445 days on the empire in what 
he named “The Last Year of Confusion.” The new months varied in number of 
days according to a complex schedule, but the calendar was still off by nearly 
twelve minutes a year, and lost a full day every 130 years. 
 
Pope Gregory XIII reformed the calendar in 1583, but not everyone appreciat-
ed his efforts. England held out for two hundred years. The year 1700 was a 
leap year in England, but not in France; they were eleven days apart! George 
Washington was really born on February 11; when the Gregorian calendar was 
finally adopted in the English colonies shortly before the Revolution, he had to 
move his birthday to February 22.  Now the calendars are thirteen days apart, 
which accounts for Russia’s Julian calendar Christmas. And Caesar thought he 
had brought confusion to an end! 
 

—James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

 

Rise up in splendor, Jerusalem!  

Your light has come, the glory 

of the Lord shines upon you. 

— Isaiah 60:1 

27 W. Washington Blvd.  
Oak Park, IL  60302 
 

708-386-5286 
 

School News 
 
We will all be back tomorrow, 
Monday, January 7th. 

Happy NEW YEAR  
to our parish family!   

Thank you for all your love  
and support throughout the 

school year.  

Pro–Life 
 

"Abortion is not a sign that women 
are free, but a sign that they are 
desperate." 
 

—Frederica Mathewes-Green 

Project Rachel 
 

A post-abortion healing hotline  
and referral service for women and    
312-337-1962 
888- 456-HOPE 

Vocations 
 

We invite you to visit Vocations    
office to learn more about becoming a 
priest for the Archdiocese of Chicago.  
Visit the Chicago Archdiocesan     
Vocation Association.  For more     
information about becoming a deacon 
for the Archdiocese of Chicago, visit 
the Institute for Deaconal Studies at 
the University of St. Mary of the 
Lake/Mundelein, Illinois. 
Rev. Francis Bitterman, 312-534-8298 
Archdiocesan Vocations Office 
Email: fbitterman@archchicago.org  

Archdiocese of Chicago 
Immigration Ministry 
Film Festival 
 
 

Gospel Without Borders 
 

Presents: 
 

Hope Has Two Daughters:   
Anger and Courage 

 

�� Video 
�� DACA Speaker 
�� Small Group Discussion 
 
At Giles Parish, Oak Park, IL 
McDonough Hall  (second floor)  


